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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
It is going to be quite a challenge to fit in all that needs to be said after such 
a busy and successful term 6, but I hope that I manage to cover as much as 
possible.  
 
Firstly, it was an extremely sad time to see some of our Year 11 and all of 
our Year 13 students leave the school, I will certainly miss all of the students 
in these year groups, I have many fond memories of their time at the school and I really hope they do too. 
However, we hosted two fantastic proms to celebrate and mark the end of this stage of their educational careers 
and I certainly wish all our leavers all the best for the future and every success in their future careers. 
 
Many of our Year 11 students will be returning to the school in September to undertake an A Level or BTEC and 
there was a highly successful Post 16 induction day this term, which also introduced many new young people to 
Bourne Academy from other local schools, who will be welcomed in September too. 
 
The all important results days are on Thursday 15 August for Year 12 and 13 and Thursday 22 August for Year 11 
and for Post 16 enrolment, with doors opening at 07.30am.  I will be publishing the results in the local press, on 
the school website and I will be writing to parents to share the key highlights. 
 
Other successful transition events this term include the appointment of our four new Year 13 Head Students, all 
of whom are inspirational young people - Tom Paskin; Richard Kilby; Annabel Reynard; Gaby Ndlovu and the Year 
10 prefects, with just over 120 students being awarded their prefect ties and attending a Prefect Celebration 
Breakfast.  In addition, the Year 6 transition taster day, where all the staff, amazing current Year 7 Buddies and 
Mrs Revell - Year 7 Lead, welcomed our new cohort of Year 7 students.  It was good to see so many students 
choosing Bourne Academy and I can confirm that our school is again oversubscribed, with 250 new Year 7’s 
joining us in September. 
 
As well as academic success you will see in this newsletter many other achievements that celebrate the number 
of talented students we have at Bourne Academy.  This term saw our first Battle of the Bands, which was a very 
‘cool’ event, showcasing a range of musical genres with the Year 12 band, Lord of the Good Sea Otters being the 
overall winners.  You will be able to check this band out when they headline the Bourne Christmas Lights Switch 
On in December.  Music at Bourne Academy goes from strength to strength with many group and individual 
successes, with notable talent recognised on page 10 including Iqra Malik’s recording of her new single ‘You Get 
What You Pay For’, which I have already downloaded!  
 
Also this term a high level of artist talent was displayed and observed by the public in the Bourne Town Hall Art 
Exhibition, celebrating the achievements of many of our students.  A particular favourite piece for me, which can 
be seen in this newsletter, was the extremely well executed and skilfully cut screen print by Archie Hay, entitled 
‘Small Voice, Big Ideas’.  Also at the Town Hall the talents of our performing arts students were demonstrated in 
the Broadway in Bourne musical event, where many of the audience commented that it was one of the best 
school events ever seen and which raised a significant amount of money to support the restoration of this 
building.  For the students to be able to have art work and performance work showcased in such a prominent 
position at the Town Hall in Bourne has been a privilege and we are extremely thankful for this opportunity and 
hope to continue with this positive community link in the future.  The way the students of all ages came together 
as a close community for these arts events is certainly inspirational. 
 



 

    3                                                                                                                                                                                  Issue 37:  July 2019 

Executive Head Teacher’s Message  

Other key highlights this term include some highly successful trips and visits such as the Year 9, 10 and 12 
Geography field trips to many UK destinations and you will see on page 9 that it has been a very busy and 
purposeful term for this department, with students being able to gather important data and information to 
support their coursework.  You will also be able to read about the Year 7 Lincoln Cathedral Spark Festival on 
page 7, where students were able to explore engineering opportunities, which they will hopefully explore further 
through the schools careers programme.  The area of careers is one that we take very seriously and this will be a 
regular feature of the newsletter moving forward.  All of the staff at Bourne Academy encourage our young 
people to aim as high as possible, we run many initiatives to raise aspiration such as the Year 12 work experience 
and on page 21 you can read about some of their experiences. 
 
The sporting achievements of our students can be seen featured throughout this newsletter and there are so 
many successes that it is hard to identify just one or two as the key highlights!  However, I would like to thank all 
of our students involved in the huge number of sporting events, as their dedication is inspirational and as are our 
PE staff.  The staff and students work so well together and this teamwork is seen in the high level of sporting 
successes, including the annual Sports Day and the county athletics where many records were broken.  Also, the 
rounders and cricket teams have seen success and continue to go from strength to strength.  One of the most 
notable successes for me however, is that of Donovan Cape, who became the English Schools Champion in the 
Shot, what a huge achievement!  We are very proud of Donovan and of all our sporting student successes and I 
am sure we will see continued and ongoing success in 2019/20! 
 
With all that you have seen through our newsletters throughout the year, it will be no surprise to see that 
Bourne Academy was nominated for Secondary School of the Year again, an award we have previously won. This 
year we were proud to have been nominated for this category and to come runner up in this event.  
Congratulations also to Tom Paskin, runner up for Best Student category and to Mrs Fiona Martin, runner up for 
Outstanding Secondary School Teacher award.   
 
Finally, I would like to wish everyone a restful and enjoyable summer break!  I thank all of our parents and carers 
for your ongoing support and I look forward to welcoming all our young people back to school in September. 
 

Kind regards,  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Lucy Conley  
Executive Head Teacher  
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The Royal Navy set our Year 10’s a Ready Steady Cook Challenge  
 
On 18 June two Royal Navy Chefs ,from Navy Command, joined our Year 10s to set them a Ready Steady 
Cook Challenge.  
 
The Year 10s were put in to teams and were given one mystery ingredient and then the pick of a wide variety of foods 
provided by the Navy.  Their challenge was to design and create a  two course fine dining quality meal. 
 
The final dishes were amazing showing their advanced practical skills. During the course of the session the chefs 
shared some of their experiences at sea and the exciting destinations they had been to.  
 
All in all everyone had a busy but fantastic morning. 

Lord of the Good Sea Otters take the top spot at Bourne Academy’s first Battle 
of the Bands 
 
On Wednesday 3 July the first ever Bourne Academy Battle of the Bands rocked its way 
into the School Hall. Seven bands competed for a chance to be crowned Bourne 
Academy’s elite ensemble and win a chance to perform at the 2019 Bourne Town 
Christmas Light Switch On. Each band performed a short set which included songs that 
the act had chosen, at the end of their set they were given constructive feedback by four 
judges who had marked them on their song choice, musical ability and the bands overall 
stage presence. 
 
Each band played their hearts out and blew the audience away with their professionalism 
and talent. A few highlights included the year 8 duo Ollie and Cam, who sang a stripped 
back version of Ed Sheeran’s Shape of You. A year 9 band, Sunlit Skies, also smashed out 
She’s So Lovely by Scouting For Girls, which the crowd enjoyed. 
 
The judges came to a decision that year 9 duo Caitlin and Chloe deserved to be awarded 
3rd place for their positive performance on stage. Another year 9 band, Next Gen, claimed 
2nd place with judges commenting on excellent harmonies throughout their set. The 
overall winners for the first Battle of the Bands were the year 12 band, Lord of the Good 
Sea Otters. It was clear for everyone to see that this band had worked exceptionally hard 
to create a clean and perfectly executed set! We look forward to seeing them performing 
in town for the Christmas Lights Switch On in December! 
 
Although this was essentially a competition all the bands thoroughly supported one-
another and it was genuinely great to feel such an incredibly relaxed atmosphere during 
the event. Mr Wood, the organiser of the event, said ‘This was what it was all about, an opportunity to showcase the 
incredible talent we have at Bourne Academy. I look forward to seeing this event become established in the calendar 
and see its popularity grow’. 
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Art Exhibition—Old Bourne Town Hall 
 
In July the Art department exhibited students work in our first solo exhibition at the Old Town Hall in Bourne. Our 
students have spent all year working really hard to develop their skills and ideas and this event gave us the perfect 
opportunity to celebrate their achievements with friends, families and the community. Earlier this year we were 
awarded Artsmark Platinum by the Arts Council England, partly due to our community involvement, so this event was 
also an opportunity to celebrate this.  
 
We exhibited work by students from all key stages to showcase the diversity of work and the progression in their 
skills. The varied curriculum we teach at Bourne Academy allows students to find a way in which to best communicate 
their ideas and so visitors were able to see examples of painting, drawing, digital, textiles and three dimensional 
design.  
 
Mrs Conley commented "We were extremely pleased to host this prestigious event in Bourne and are very proud of 
the talent shown by our students in all of the arts subjects, being music, art and drama.  The arts will always remain a 
very important part of our school curriculum and many of our students progress successfully in to arts related careers 
areas." 

 
Memory Corina Avram Aged 16 

This piece of work was developed in response to childhood memories and recurring 
nightmares. Looking at the work of Surrealist artists including Salvador Dali and Dorothy 
Tanning, Corina refined a realistic style of oil painting on a large scale. Montaging images 
from past and present Corina explored human psychology and memory.  
 

Small Voice, Big Ideas Archie Hay, aged 16 
The GCSE exam this year asked students to make a personal response to the word 
“Reflection”. Students reacted in arrange of ways. This piece by Archie was a thoughtful 
investigation into youth culture and how they are reflected in the media. Archie produced a 
series of powerful screen prints which reflected the potential held by the individual and the 
importance to ‘dream big’. 
 

 
Fungi, Elara Kirtland aged 16 

Elara has recently completed her GCSE Art Textiles qualification in which students learnt a range of 
skills including printing, weaving, construction and felting. In response to her Natural Forms 
assignment, Elara embarked on an in depth investigation into combining materials in order to 
create these woodland forms. As it illuminates with twinkling lights, she has managed to create a 
magical sculpture which will, no doubt create a stunning centre piece for the exhibition.  
 

 

Vanity, by Gina Griffin aged 17 
Responding to the title Expedition, Gina took humans’ greatest expedition as her 
inspiration. Looking at and analysing the work of Dutch still life painters she looked at the 
way artists in history have depicted mortality and the fine line between life and death.  
Taking the skull as a symbol of the inevitability of death she juxtaposed beautiful colourful 
flowers as a reminder to celebrate the beauty of life. Combining materials she paints the 
skull with realism and utilises the bright vibrancy of inks to create a high contrast between 
the two.    
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Art Exhibition—Old Bourne Town Hall continued  
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Year 11 Prom—Greetham Valley Golf Course 
 
On Wednesday 26 June the long awaited Year 11 Prom at Greetham Valley Golf Course 
finally arrived. 
 
The Prom was attended by over 150 students who all looked amazing in their prom attire.  
It was like a scene from a Hollywood Movie with students arriving in all modes of transport 
such as a motorbike procession, a tractor, a lorry and a collection of fancy cars.  
 
With drinks on arrival, sweet jars, hot buffet, ice creams, awards, lot of photos and plenty 
of dancing with great music from the DJ, the students and staff had a fabulous evening. 
Roll on next year!  

Year 13 Prom –  Toft Country House Hotel 
 
Friday 28 June, a lovely sunny evening, the vast majority of our Year 13 students attended a final celebration of their 
time here at Bourne Academy.  As always at Toft, the barbeque was excellent and many students took advantage of 
the weather by eating al fresco before taking to the dance floor, along with some of the staff! 
 
Head Girl, Katie Coleman, made a lovely speech on behalf of Year 13 thanking everyone at Bourne Academy for their 
support in Sixth Form.  A great time was had by all, with some sad farewells at the end of the evening.   
 
We look forward to seeing them all again to collect their results on 15 August and wish them all the best as they go 
out into the big wide world. 

Spark Festival 

Twelve of our Year 7 students visited the annual Lincoln Cathedral Spark Festival on 
3 May 2019. The event offers primary and secondary schools the opportunity to 
raise local awareness of the importance of engineering past, present and future. It 
aims to inform and inspire future engineers and provide a forum for the Lincoln 
engineering community to collaborate and communicate. 
 
This year the festival featured many hands on activities from local STEM employers and education partners.  Amongst 
the featured activities this year, the event also hosted the Ice Bridge to Schools to promote interest in civil engineering 
as well as Tetrahedron and Eden Dome Challenges.  There was also an opportunity to show students how engineering 
products are made in Lincoln and are used all over the world by so many different industries. 
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Broadway In Bourne 

 
On Thursday 4 July, talented students from Bourne Academy performed their favourite 
musical songs at Bourne Town Hall.  
 
The event, Broadway in Bourne, allowed students to showcase their musical theatre skills, 
in what was an evening of superb entertainment. 
 
Bourne Academy’s Performing Arts Department joined forces with Bourne Town Hall to 
raise money for the restoration project that is currently taking place. The evening raised a 
fantastic £350 and we hope that the collaboration with the venue will be the first of many 
more to come.  
 
All of the students astounded the audience with their flair and charisma. Bourne Academy Choir, conducted by Miss 
O’Brien, opened the performance with an energetic version of How Far I’ll Go, from Moana and closed the 
performance with a stunning rendition of When I Grow Up from Matilda. The audience were treated to a ‘best bits’ of 
the hit musical Hamilton, which the Year 10 BTEC Music group had been working on as part of their assessment.  
 
There wasn’t a dry eye in the house after Mia French performed Never Enough, from The Greatest Showman and the 
tears and goosebumps continued with performances by Jessica Shuttleworth, Caitlin Ward, Abbie Chappell, George 
Jones and Iqra Malik. Some first time solo performers took to the stage including Jose Menese, Lucas Barnatt and 
Tegan Wyche, all from Year 7, and Jessica Szyszka from Year 10, who performed her first ever solo. It was also lovely 
to be joined by some of our Year 11’s, who showcased a musical theatre master class in Caitlin Roche’s rendition of I 
Could Have Danced all Night from My Fair Lady and Elara Kirtland’s spine tingling Pretty Funny.  
 
The students and audience were also treated to a performance by ex-student Thomas Cooke, who has just graduated 
with a 1st in Musical Theatre. Tom’s performance was breath-taking and he was a brilliant role model for the younger 
students.  
 
Finally, the night would not have been the same without the creative lighting from Joseph Martin in Year 11 and the 
professional comparing of Keiran Reid in Year 13, whose wit had entertained the audience throughout.   
 
Mrs Parker said ‘This was a brilliant event and it was lovely to showcase the creativity of our students within the local 
community. We hope that this was the first of many more collaborative ventures to come.’ 
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Out and about with the Geography Department! 
 
It’s been a busy final term for the Geography department, with important fieldtrips for year 9 and 10, as well as a field 
week away for our A Level Geographers. 
 

13 & 14  June – Year 10 coastal fieldwork in Hunstanton  
 
On what were possibly the two worst June days for weather, year 10 GCSE students 
travelled to Hunstanton to collect data for their physical Geography enquiry.  The 
weather forecast predicted high winds and heavy rain, and that’s exactly what it gave 
us!  
 

Despite the terrible conditions however, students worked extremely hard collecting data which 
they will use in their final exam in year 11.  They carried out measurements of sediment size, 
beach gradient and height of sediment built up against groynes, all 
to determine whether or not there are significant differences 
between Old and New Hunstanton.   
 
Their hard work was rewarded with a warming fish and chip lunch 
in one of the few cafes open that day, which was appreciated by 
staff as well as students! Well done year 10 for your perseverance 

through difficult weather conditions – you were fantastic! 
 
 

27 & 28 June – Year 9 rivers fieldwork at the West Glen River 
 
As an introduction to GCSE fieldwork and to support their rivers topic work in class, 
students undertook a field work investigation at the West Glen River.  Here, they 
looked at two sections of the river’s course – one in Swinstead, and the other further 
downstream in Carlby.   
 
Thankfully the weather was much kinder to us over the two days, with suncream rather than rain coats required! 
Students were investigating how the river’s characteristics changed as it moved downstream.  They collected data on 

the river’s width and depth, channel gradient, sediment size and 
velocity.   
 
Some pupils were very eager to get their wellies on and wade into 
the river, whilst others preferred to support from the banks! Once 
again, students represented Bourne Academy very well and 
completed work to a high standard, ready to present and analyse 
back in the classroom. 
 

 

8 -12 July – Year 12 A Level field week in the North York Moors 
 
At the time of writing, A Level Geographers are preparing for their 5 day field trip to North Yorkshire and the 
Holderness coastline.  They’ll be using the week to collect data for their individual coursework investigations which 
contribute to 20% of their overall grade. This year, there are a variety of interesting enquiries including coastal 
defences and landforms, urban studies in  Whitby & Goathland, river & scree investigations, sand dune studies and 
impacts of deforestation.  Look out for a full write up in the next edition! 
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Year 10 Visit to McDonalds in Bourne 
 
On 28 June the Food Preparation and Nutrition group had the opportunity to visit McDonalds 
restaurant for lunch, a talk from the manager about the company and his job role, then a tour 
around the site. 

 
The students learnt a lot about health and safety, hygiene regulations and the environmental 
issues McDonalds adhere to. The visit was informative and a good way to see theory put into 
practice. The photos show a happy set of students. 

Drama Club perform The Witches by Roald Dahl 
 
The Year 7 and 8 Drama Club had an outing to Bourne Abbey Primary School showcasing their new 
performance of The Witches by Roald Dahl. The story is about a young boy who, after hearing a tale 
from his Grandmother, encounters the World of Witches. As the story continues, he teams up with 
another boy, Bruno, who makes it their mission to rid the world of witches and get rid of the Grand 
High Witch by turning her into a mouse. 
 
Among this wonderful cast, were a few stand out performances, which deserve a special mention. Lola Rainbow 
approached the performance with confidence and flare showing her diversity as a performer by taking on the role of 
multiple characters with ease. Graycie Mae Wilson commanded the stage and showed a very mature performance 
well beyond her young years. Caitlin Revell is the prime example that some of the best gifts come in small packages. 
Her performance as the Grand High Witch was bold and engaging and showed a side to Caitlin that nobody would 
want to mess with.  
 
Holly Rutherford was an exceptional addition to the cast showing her bubbly, cheeky personality through the 
character of Bruno. Just don’t get in the way of Bruno and her doughnuts. Tegan Wyche approached all rehearsals and 
the final performance with focus, discipline and demonstrated fantastic creativity. 
 
The cast members were fantastic ambassadors for the school showing professionalism and clearly displaying the 
abundance of talent our students have to offer. We also took a number of our older students to help out in a 
workshop with the year 4 classes. Bo Baricz Hughes, Caitlin Roche and Joseph Martin were superb, leading a workshop 
and represented the Performing Arts Department exceptionally well. 
 
We cannot wait to see what the Drama Club has in store for us next year. 

Lincolnshire Free Press and Spalding Guardian Awards 

 
On Thursday 4 July, representatives from Bourne Academy attended the  Lincolnshire Free 
Press and Spalding Guardian Awards. 
 
Congratulations and well done to Tom Paskin who was runner up for the Best Student and 
to Mrs F Martin who was runner up in the Most Outstanding Secondary School Teacher.  
 
Bourne Academy was a Finalist for Secondary School of the Year and came in as runner up.  
Mrs Conley said, “We were happy to be put forward and recognised as a finalist.  Thank 
you to everyone for their hard work allowing us to get that far with the nomination in what 
was a year where all categories were crammed with a high standard of nominations” 
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Talented Year 9 student has another music hit!!! 
 
Talented Iqra Malik has gone from strength to strength in her musical 
journey, not only has it been a successful year for Iqra in school, with her 
stunning portrayal of Principle Mullins in School of Rock and her band Next 
Gen being crowned runners up in this year’s Battle of the Band, but Iqra has 
also recorded another hit single. 
 
Iqra (Aka Mali Faraz) got the inspiration for her new single ‘You Get What 
You Pay For’ from the issue of bullying. ‘I got bullied in primary school and I 
didn’t fight back, the song is a message to the bullies and will hopefully be 
an inspiration to victims of bullying.’ 
 
You can download ‘You Get What You Pay For’ by Mali Faraz from: Apple 
Music, ITunes, Spotify, Amazon Music, Google Play and YouTube. 

Bands Perform at the 2019 Bourne Festival  
 
On Thursday 6 June 2019 at the 17th Annual Bourne Festival, run by the Bourne and 
District Round Table, a variety of bands from local schools performed at the first ever 
Thursday night for the festival. Each band got the chance to take to the stage on the 
Wellhead and play a short set complete with professional sound and lighting.  
 
Some of the bands that performed included Year 9 duo Caitlin and Chloe, Year 11 band  
‘Sample Text’ and Year 12 band ‘Lord of the Good Sea Otters’. The students involved put 
on a great show and the event was very well supported, with the tent being near capacity.  
 
The organisers were very impressed with the talent of the students even saying that some 
were deserving of their own festival slot. 

Visiting Artist— Lydia Jackson 
 
On Monday 15 July, the Art Department welcomed former student Lydia 
Jackson to school to speak to current students about her work.  Lydia has 
just graduated from Nottingham Trent University in Fashion Design and 
recently taken part in the Graduate Fashion week in London.  
 
Not only does she design  flamboyant and colourful Catwalk clothes she has 
also designed the beautiful fabrics inspired by her visit to Asia, having won a 
scholarship to Hong Kong in 2018.  
 
Lydia has visited the school on several occasions and wants to help inspire 
the next generation of designers and artists to emerge from Bourne 
Academy.   
 
Mrs  Lawson said “It was wonderful to welcome back one of our Alumni and 
thank you to Lydia who we hope have inspired some of our students  to 
believe in themselves and create their own designs  whether it be in textiles, 
pottery or on paper”  
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Boulogne Trip 2019 
 
 

 
 
Eighty excited Year 7 students left Bourne Academy in the early 
hours of Friday 12 July to begin the adventure to Boulogne. With 
very little sleep and a high sugar intake, many students fought the 
urge to sleep until the early hours of the morning!  
 

The weary travellers took the opportunity to recharge their batteries in Calais at the Café de Paris consuming a typical 
French breakfast consisting of croissants, tartines and chocolat chaud. “Miam, miam!” Most students used their 
knowledge of French to ask for “un autre croissant” or “où sont les toilettes, s’il vous plaît”. 
 

 
On arrival in sunny Boulogne, we explored the beautiful town, 
asking passers-by for directions. We were thrilled to watch our 
students interviewing the locals about their interests.  After 
enjoying “un croque-monsieur et frites” in a typical French café, 
we headed to the snail farm.   
 
 

There, the students successfully interpreted the talk on the cultivation of snails then some took the courage to taste 
the three different recipes which were offered- “goats cheese and paprika, feta cheese and tomato and not forgetting 
of course the traditional butter, garlic and parsley escargots  “ Quel délice!”. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Before returning to Calais, there was still the opportunity to do some final shopping at Cité Europe. The journey back was 
understandably a quieter one! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It goes without saying that Bourne Academy students were exceptionally well behaved and it was a pleasure to see them absorb 
the French atmosphere practising their French. 
 
 
 
 



 

    13                                                                                                                                                                                  Issue 37:  July 2019 

Issue 26: October 2017 13 

Trips Visits and Events News 

SlamJam 2019 

Taking on such an interesting and prestigious event was no easy challenge. However it was 
one to which I rose to thanks to the four fantastically talented students who blew me 
away with their commitment, talent and passion. 
 
For those of you who do not know, Slam Jam is a spoken word competition which 
spans over Lincolnshire in which students can talk about whatever they like. There are 
only three rules; no scripts; no props; three minutes. 
 
For Poppy, Abbie, Victoria and Maria, they aced the heats over in Lincoln, blowing 
everyone away with tales of heroines, autism and what is wrong with society. As a 
result they all made it to the final. Although they did not win in the final, all of them 
performed their pieces beautifully and moved the audience to laughter, tears and even 
deep thought. Many conquered fears of being on the stage and all of them became 
close friends, not only with each other but the other competitors as well.  
 
The students loved the event and represented Bourne Academy fearlessly. A copy of 
their poems has been published as an anthology and will be put into the school library.  
I do believe that these students have shown us what it is like to be living in 2019 and 
the difficulties they face, and I do truly believe they have the power to change the 
word. Politicians, governments and adults alike, would do well to listen to what they 
have to say!  Account by Mr Baines, English Teacher.  

Year 10 Art Students visit Bourne Westfield Primary Academy 
 

17 of our Year 10 Art students and Mrs Lawson headed over to Bourne Westfield Primary 
Academy to work with the students in Year 4 and create some African Art inspired textiles and 
prints.  They were also joined by students from Charnwood Primary School in Leicester who 
also took part and created work.  
 
The workshop involved poly printing and lots and lots of ink! The Year 10 art students gained 
valuable work experience in helping and aiding the younger ones to carefully make their prints 
and use the equipment, applying the ink and lining up to print.  
 
Bourne Westfield School holds an Arts Week every July and this is the fifth Year we have been involved in working with 
the students there.  Mrs Lawson said “It is a great privilege to do so. This year it was fabulous to be joined by such 
talented and exemplary students from our school, who were able to help limit the chaos of inking up all the 
polystyrene and printing all the images.“ 
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Donations of suitable books are always welcome 
Wimpy Kid, Tom Gates, and Big Nate are ever popular as are any books by Roald Dahl, David Walliams,  

Jacqueline Wilson, Anthony Horowitz and Michael Morpurgo.  

Well done to all our students in Key Stage 

3 who have quizzed enthusiastically on the 

books they have read. It is really great to see 

so many students recommending books to 

others and sharing their joy of reading. 

There are lots of exciting new books in the 

pipeline for the  next academic year. With 

new challenges and competitions to look 

forward to. 

Have a fabulous summer! 

The Librarian 

Accelerated Reader  

Leaders Term  6 

Words Read Year 7 

Erin Geddes 766048 

Cheyanna Barrell 765936 

Lucy Beaton 666891 

Words Read Year 8 

Ceri Thomas 617108 

Izzy Gurry 467198 

Zoe Olverson 378352 

Words Read Year 9 

Keira Watkins Grove 283500 

Charlie Waltham  242984 

Matthew Tillin 241847 

Many thanks to the Library Assistants who make an 
invaluable contribution to the functioning of the 
library. 
 
Flynn Good, Reagan Cooke-Holmes, William Ball, Charlie 
Hobson, Bronwyn Roache , Thomas Anica, Cheyanna 
Barrell, Katie Molsher, Grace Howden, Jasmine Coia,  
Leo Green and William Heal. 

Books donated by 
 
Ben Jagger :HIVE Series and Young Samurai  
                     Series 
Chris Jones: Various 
Miss Smith: Various 
Ellie Benson: Various 
Mrs Bryan: John Grisham books 
Joe Arden: Various 

 
Thank you to you all! 
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The JLT is the ‘Junior Leadership Team’ in Bourne Academy. These students applied for the position of 

JLT and are the active force in making changes through Student Voice. The groups encourage 

students to have leadership roles and it gives them the responsibility to make positive changes within 

the school for a happier and safer environment for all our students. 

Term 6—A Big Thank You 

 

Led by Miss Wetherill and assisted by Head Girl Katie Coleman, Deputy Head Girl Bronia Davidson,  
Head Boy Connor Farrell and Deputy Head Boy Jack Lewis. 

 
 
The Academy Council and the JLT have done some fantastic work this year in helping improve both the 
teaching and learning and the school environment here at Bourne Academy. We look forward to next year 
where we will be able to welcome some new members from our upcoming year 7’s who will be able to get 
involved and contribute some more fantastic ideas. 
 
Our big project this year has been recycling and we are happy to announce that recycling bins are now 
actively being used on both the year 7 and 8 yards. We hope to develop this more throughout the school 
over the next academic year with the help of PSHE days and the SMSC curriculum. Additionally our final task 
this year was to review what students within the school thought needed to be improved to enhance their 
learning experience and time here at Bourne Academy. We have had lots of feedback and our first job in 
September will be looking to see what can realistically be achieved with the help of our newly appointed 
head students and Mrs Conley.  

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fs-media-cache-ak0.pinimg.com%2F736x%2Ff1%2Fbd%2F13%2Ff1bd134cafffe2d0161295ef03932a5f--motivational-quotes-for-women-short-inspirational-quotes.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fexplore%2
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fimg.clipartfest.com%2F7ef30e4ee28dd7ebf60080c01b8f92f9_focus-group-clip-art-student-group-discussion-clipart_400-334.png&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fclipartfest.com%2Fcategories%2Fview%2Fe8f9908cb4d292c7f0
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fimg.clipartfest.com%2F7ef30e4ee28dd7ebf60080c01b8f92f9_focus-group-clip-art-student-group-discussion-clipart_400-334.png&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fclipartfest.com%2Fcategories%2Fview%2Fe8f9908cb4d292c7f0
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiZvN7cqZ3jAhWLyYUKHTHkBycQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fdunboyneathleticclub.com%2Fa-big-thank-you-to-all-the-volunteers-for-their-help-2%2F&psig=AOvVaw0IQXWdnDummYmNSu89_p9c&us
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BAC Challenge  

Bourne Academy Challenge 

As in previous years, our Year 7 and 8 students rose to the Summer BAC admirably, completing a wide range of 
homework challenges in a creative and imaginative way. Their brief was to respond to project-style homework 
tasks of their choosing, and the judges (members of the Senior Leadership Team) had real difficulty in choosing 
winners from the impressive range of entries that were submitted. Congratulations go to all of the entries, but in 
particular to the winners and highly commended students in each subject. The results are as follows: 
 

Year 7 Starter Challenges 
 

In Drama  -  Fairytales write an ‘Alternative Fairytale’ and present it in a storybook.  
In Art— House Banner/Flag design a flag or banner that could be used to represent and support their house. 

In Music—Compose a song about why Music and Drama are important subjects.  

Top 10 Year 7 Finalists  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Top 5 Year 7 Finalists 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 Commendations                        Year 7 Winners 
 

Drama 
Niamh Fowler, Tegan 
Wyche, Trinity Allman, 
Kayleigh Clare,  Lucy Beaton,  
Zion Serino– Jordan, Lilly 
Tappern,  Catrinel Acasandri, 
Jess Ellis, Georgia Smith 

Art 
Jasmine Barker, Harrison 
Pettit, Harry Sutherland, 
Isobelle Hobson, Sophia 
Nunziata, Lara Cottom, Sophie 
Wells, Grace Wilson, Florence 
Allen, Caiden Peacher  

Music 
Millie Hughes,  
Alex Walton, 
Ted Ash,  
Josh Lindley, 
Lola Rainbow,  
Jothen Parker 

Drama 
Zion Serino– Jordan, Lilly 
Tappern,  Catrinel Acasandri, 
Jess Ellis, Georgia Smith 

Music 
Alex Walton, Ted Ash,  
Josh Lindley, Lola 
Rainbow,  
Jothen Parker 

Art 
Jasmine Barker, Harrison 
Pettit, Harry Sutherland, 
Isobelle Hobson, Sophia 
Nunziata 

Jasmine Barker,  
Harrison Petitt, Jess Ellis, 
Georgia Smith, Josh 
Lindley, Lola Rainbow 

Overall Winner 
Drama—Zion Serino-Jordan 
Subject Winners 
Art—Isobelle Hobson  
Music—Jothen Parker  

Were awarded 

£3 onto their 

canteen card 

Winner £10.00 

voucher. Runners 

up £5.00 voucher 
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BAC Challenge  

Bourne Academy Challenge 

BAC Starter—Year 8  

The Year 8  options were: 
 In English—A Quest.  Create an account of an exciting journey.  

In Spanish—A Soap Opera. Create an episode from a telenovela (soap opera). Create a storyboard  
or produce a video. It must be in Spanish. 

In History—  Entertainment through time .  Create a catalogue of toys and games through time.  
In RE— Is Jesus relevant in the 21st Century? Create/ build the merchandise they had planned.  

Top 10 Year 8 Finalists  

 
 

 
Top 5 Year 8 Finalists 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 8 Commendations                         Year 8 Winners 

 

English 
Ben Warner, Harry 
Smith, Emma Davis 

Millie Staite, Ceri 
Thomas,  Jessica 
Glover,  Joseph 
Smith, Ashton Gostic 

Lena Mairs, Sophia 
Fry 

Spanish 
Bronwyn Roche, 
Miguel Moitinho, 
Poppy Ransom, 
Erin Arden, 
Grayci-Mai Wilson, 
Gaja Gajewska, 
Rose Bower-Walters, 
Laila Hirst 

History 
Sam Henderson, 
Henry Lawson, 
Kyle Lindsay, 
Sophie Hardy, 
Imogen Trafford, 
Jasmine Lane, 
Dziuljeta Driskuta 

RE 
Edward Linsdell, Ethan 
Shields, Louis 
Cunnington, Zoë 
Camamile, Izzy Gurry, 
Archie Hartley-Brown, 
Amber Sharkey, 
Thomas Rosemeyer, 
Bethany Kay 

English 
Jessica Glover, 
Joseph Smith, 
Ashton Gostic, 
Lena Mairs, 
Sophia Fry 

Spanish 
Bronwyn Roche, Miguel 
Moitinho, Poppy 
Ransom, Erin Arden, 
Grayci-Mai Wilson, Gaja 
Gajewska, Rose Bower-
Walters,  Laila Hirst 

History 
Sam Henderson, 
Henry Lawson, 
Kyle Lindsay, 
Sophie Hardy, 
Imogen Trafford 

 

RE 
Edward Linsdell, 
Ethan Shields, 
Louis Cunnington, 
Zoë Camamile, 
Izzy Gurry 

 

Were awarded 

£3 onto their 

canteen card 

Winner £10.00 

voucher. Runners 

up £5.00 voucher 

Imogen Trafford, Kyle 
Lindsay, Miguel Moitinho, 
Poppy Ransom, Erin Arden, 
Grayci-Mai Wilson, 
Bronwyn Roche,  Ashton 
Gostic, Lena Mairs, Zoë 
Camamile 

Overall Winner: Ethan Shields 
 

Subject Winners: Henry Lawson, 
Jessica Glover, Gaja Gajewska, 
Rose Bower-Walters, 
Laila Hirst 
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BAC Challenge  

Bourne Academy Challenge 

BAC Main —Year 7  

The Year 7  options were: 
In History—Tudors. Create a fun, interesting, original and informative board game on the Tudor Period.  

In RE— Festivals Party Planner.  Plan a festival celebration.  
In French— School.  Create a game to teach others about the school subjects, the time or the foods in Module 2.   

Top 10 Year 7 Finalists  

 
 

Top 5 Year 7 Finalists 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 7 Commendations                         Year 7 Winners 

 

History  
Lewis Gray, Blake 
Carter, Emrys 
Connally, Sophia 
Nunziata, Dylan 
Harris, Fynn Seggie 

Catrinel Acasandin, 
Harry Sutherland,  
Sophie Wells, Jacob 
Cade 

RE 
Rhiannon Rainbow, 
Lucas Barnatt, 
Jessica Langman 

French 
Lucas Robinson, Joe 
Watson, Maddie 
Barr, Alfie Rosam-
Lee, Lily Hickman, 
Riana Mansfield, Lilly 
Tappern, Issy Coley,  
Jayden Steele,  
Niamh Fowler 

English  
Lucy Beaton, Cleo King 

Ben Greig, Tegan 
Wyche, Millie Hannant, 
Evie Dunthorne, Robert 
Easey, Lucy Cooper,  
Lily Cappitt, Alex 
Walton 

History  
Blake Carter,  
Sophia Nunziata,  
Dylan Harris,  
Harry Sutherland,  
Jacob Cade 

RE 
Rhiannon Rainbow, 
Lucas Barnatt, 
Jessica Langman 

French 
Joe Watson,  Alfie 
Rosam-Lee, Lily 
Hickman, Riana 
Mansfield, Lilly 
Tappern,  

English  
Cleo King 

Ben Greig,  
Evie Dunthorne, 
Robert Easey,  
Alex Walton 

Were awarded 

£3 onto their 

canteen card 

Winner £10.00 

voucher. Runners 

up £5.00 voucher 

Blake Carter, Jacob, Cade, 
Cleo King, Ben Greig, Lilly 
Tappern, Lily Hickman, 
Lucas Barnatt, Rhiannon 
Rainbow 

Overall Winner: Harry 
Sutherland 
 

Subject Winners: Riana 
Mansfield, Jessica Langman,  
Robert Easey 
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BAC Challenge  

Bourne Academy Challenge 

BAC Main —Year 8 

The Year 8  options were: 
In Drama— Mask-making. Design and make an African Mask, based on one of the characters from The Lion King.  

In Art—Wrapping paper.  Design a wrapping paper that could be used for a child’s birthday present.  
In Music—  Write your own song. Compose your own song and record it as a video or MP3.   

Top 10 Year 8 Finalists  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Top 5 Year 8 Finalists 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 8 Commendations                         Year 8 Winners 

 

Drama 
Millie Staite,  Lena 
Mairs, Emily Tidman 

Sophia Hardy, Imogen 
Trafford, Matilda 
Simmons, Tom Fawkes 

Henry Lawson,  
Bronwyn Roche, 
Sarah Hickman 

Art 
Millie Elson, Izzy 
Gurry,  Rose Bower-
Walters, Grace 
Aldred, Dziuljeta 
Driskuta, James Gray 
Louis Cunnington, 
Jessica Glover, Lara 
Austin, Sophia Fry 

Music 
Dolly Manzon, 
Chris Jones  

Drama 
Lena Mairs, Imogen 
Trafford, Matilda 
Simmons, Henry 
Lawson, Sarah 
Hickman 

Art 
Rose Bower-
Walters, Grace 
Aldred, Louis 
Cunnington, Jessica 
Glover, Sophia Fry 

Music 
Dolly Manzon, 
Chris Jones  

Were awarded 

£3 onto their 

canteen card 

Winner £10.00 

voucher. Runners 

up £5.00 voucher 

Rose Bower-Walters, 
Sophia Fry, Henry Lawson, 
Imogen Trafford, Dolly 
Manzon 

Overall Winner: Chris Jones  
 

Subject Winners: Lena Mairs, 
Louis Cunnington  
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BAC Challenge  

Bourne Academy Challenge 

BAC Dessert —Year 7 & Year 8  

The Year 7 optional challenge was:  
PSHE— Upcycling Create a bird box out of recyclable materials. It needs to be large enough for a bird to nest in.  

 
The Year 8 optional challenge was:  

PSHE—Celebrating diversity in the UK Create a collage to celebrate diversity in the United Kingdom.  
   

 Top 10 Year 7 Finalists   Top 5 Year 7 Finalists 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 Top 6 Year 8 Finalists     

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Commendations                                                     Winners 

 

Were awarded 

£3 onto their 

canteen card 

Winner £10.00 

voucher.  

Year 7 
Ellie-Mae Horsted 

Sofia Nunziata 
 
Year 8  
Izzy Gurry 
Lena Mairs  

Year 7  
Emily Wadkin 
 
Year 8  
Sofia Fry  
 
 

Edith Richards, Issy 
Coley, Caiden 
Peacher, Beth 
Cummings, Sofia 
Nunziata, Emily 
Wadkin, Ellie-Mae 
Horsted, Morgan 
Hall, Maddison Van 
Der Drift 

Maddison Van Der 
Drift, Morgan Hall 
Emily Wadkin, 
Sofia Nunziata, 
Ellie-Mae Horsted 

Katie Burley, 
Izzy Gurry, 
Sofia Fry, 
Emma Davis, 
Bronwyn Roche, 
Lena Mairs, 
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Careers Corner  

Year 12 Work Placements  
 
Everyone in Year 12 is expected to take part in some form of work placement, which is the chance to explore potential 
career options or to build the skill set needed for future goals. Work placement took place 1-5 July, proving to be a 
really positive experience.  Some students have written their accounts of how they got on: 
 

I thoroughly enjoyed going back to my secondary school, Casterton College Rutland, to do a week’s work experience. I 
observed lessons, co-planned with the teachers and was able to teach my own lesson to a range of year groups, ranging 
from Years 7 to 10. I worked in many departments, such as English, Geography and Drama. As I aspire to be an English 
teacher in the future, it was very beneficial to learn the skills needed and to get a feel of what it will be like to work in a 
classroom. I observed a poem being taught to the Year 7’s, ‘A hunchback in the park’ and they then fed back to me the 
story behind it. Their task was then to write a dramatic monologue. We planned together some ideas that they could 
use, including what it would be like to be a homeless person and the feelings that you would experience. The class then 
wrote their dramatic monologue for 20 minutes and I listened to a few at the end. Having the responsibility to plan this 
lesson and stand in front of the students was a great experience and has definitely made my mind up that it is for sure 
the career that I want to have in the future.  Lauren Herman  
 
 

I enjoyed work experience because I learned new skills such as being more confident with new people. Even though I 
already have a job, there were skills I could build on and improve through work experience, such as using my own 
initiative in order to complete tasks and only asking for help if I really need it.  Using my own initiative helped me to feel 
proud when completing a task as I knew I had done it myself without help. Furthermore, work experience was a positive 
thing to do as it helped me get a taste of what life will be like when I leave school and if what I did my work experience 
in is something I could see myself doing in the future. Overall I am glad I did work experience as it is something everyone 
can learn from, even if you already have a job there is something new you can learn on work experience. Even if you 
think you won’t enjoy it, it’s a positive experience if you make it one.  Emily King 
 
 

For my work experience I took part in cooperating with a team that works for the company Bridgestone Tyres.  Although 
I wanted to work doing graphic design the IT department was able to provide me with work that was suitable for my 
wishes of work style. Throughout the whole week I was set a project that I worked toward to get a final finished job, this 
was to create a plan design of the maintenance building and storage space. This project required skills in suitable 
architecture that is made for a building and graphics that allow me to manipulate and create a realistic style. This plan 
design will then be used for the future in the company as they can refer to it for use and design. Throughout this week I 
learnt how to get on with a project without the need of reassurance or guidance to complete it, I also learnt how to 
manage multiple tasks through the week while getting on with the project that was set for me. Through completing this 
experience, I have learned a new software used to creating buildings and designs with precise measurements from 
scratch. I also learnt how to work with a team of co-workers that I have never met and how to feel comfortable in a new 
environment by adapting to its routine and structure.  Owen Cox 
 
 

For my work experience placement, I decided that it would be a great opportunity to volunteer for Revitalise at the 
Jubilee Lodge in Essex. During the week I stayed over at the centre in my own accommodation with one goal, to ensure 
that the guests enjoy their holiday over at the centre. At the start of the week I was assigned with taking the orders of 
volunteers and guests in the morning for breakfast, making sure to get their order correct the first time around. After 
breakfast the volunteers set out the tables for the next meal such as lunch or dinner, if you were not assigned a trip this 
would most likely be the most physically straining activity for the day. Every day a couple of guests go on trips to 
different locations such as Southbank, South End or even sailing with the volunteers. I had the experience to go to 
Southbank which resulted in a great day out and a nasty sunburn. For lunch if you were out on a trip you would get 
packed lunch or if you were at the centre that day you would have the option between a toasty, panini or omelette. After 
dinner there would be entertainment every night apart from Monday, this usually consisted of a singer coming in or a 
karaoke night or if the guests didn’t want to participate in the entertainment they could play board games or cards with 
the volunteers. From my week at Revitalise I have learnt how important patience is when it comes to people and how to 
act and do tasks on my own without anyone telling me directly what needs to be done, which happened to be the 
hardest thing on the first day. Overall I enjoyed my stay at Revitalise and loved interacting with the guests especially 
those that had amazing stories to tell over dinner or lunch and I’m planning to volunteer again.  Titas Stonkus 
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PE News  

County Athletics 
 
The following students were selected to represent South Lincolnshire’s Superzone at the Lincolnshire County Athletics 
Championships on Wednesday 5 June.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The students all performed extremely well & produced some outstanding performances & personal bests. 
 
Veronica Gillick  5th in 100m  & 1st in Relay   Danielle Pusey  1st in Javelin & Hammer        
Grace Tidman  2nd  in Sprint Hurdles & Long Jump       Arron Pike    3rd  in 800m      
Tilly Szarawarski  1st  in Shot & 7th Discus   Tia Lees   6th in 800m 
Ella Last   7th in Sprint Hurdles & 1st in Relay Mathias Donaldson-Reid 4th in Triple Jump   
Natasha Liquorish  4th in 200m     Angelika Manzon  3rd in Javelin 
Alfie Woodward  7th in Triple Jump    Donovan Capes  1st  in Shot & Discus              
Josh Latter   7th  in Javelin    Joe Revell                     6th in 100m & 4th Relay 
George Frost                       3rd  in Long Jump, 4th 800m & 2nd in the relay  
 
Well done to all competitors.  Special praise must go to the following who are the 2019 County Champions: 
 
 
 
Donovan Capes                                     Danielle Pusey                                  Tilly Szarawarski 
Junior Boys                                             Inter Girls                                          Inter girls 
Shot  & Discus                                     Javelin & Hammer                                        Shot                  
 
 

Donovan also qualified for the National Schools Finals in Birmingham. An outstanding achievement, well done!   See 
Page 28 for details on how he did.  

Tennis 
 
Seven doubles teams took part in the Superzone tournament on Thursday 4 July at Boston Tennis club. They all played 
extremely well and in the true spirit of the game.  
 
For some of the players it was their first official tournament and they learnt the scoring system and the tactics of 
doubles play, as well as having the opportunity to play on top quality courts. For the more experienced players it was a 
chance to develop their skills, and an opportunity to play against high level competition. Well done to all players! The 
final results: 
 
U13 Team          U15 Team  
 
Noah Dexter and Ben Conrathe   5th    Ella Last and Vika Kriaucinaite   6th  
Harry Sutherland and Joack Boughen  6th   Naomi Thompson and Juliana Moitinho 7th 
Oliver Hughes and Josh Hunt    7th    Sam Oke and Jacob Wood    3rd  
 
Jess Ellis and Edith Richards    5th  
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PE News  

Rounders  
 

Year 10 
Year 10 have had two matches and their annual superzone tournament this term. The 
matches were very exciting, particularly against Deeping which we won 7-6.5, a really 
close game. Thanks to a big score from Abbie chappell – 3.5 rounders- we just clinched it, 
well done Abbie! Abbie was also awarded player of the match.  
 
We unfortunately lost our second game which was away to Spalding High School. Their 
batting was outstanding, and although we fielded the ball well, we ultimately lost by 4 
rounders. Well done to Megan Handley who was awarded player of the match for her outstanding work on 1st post.  
 
Lastly, year 10 played in the annual superzone tournament and finished runners-up, well done girls! The team beat 
Spalding Academy 6-2.5 rounders, with player of the match going to Grace Tidman for her outstanding catch. They 
then lost to Spalding High A team by 3 rounders, 6-9. The player of the match for this game was Vicky Oliver for her 
consistent and hard bowling, well done Vicky! The last match was against Spalding High B team which we won 6-3.5. 
Ella Last was awarded player of the match for her hitting and fielding, well done Ella! 
 
Year 10 team 
Rose Taylor-Jackson, Courtney Woodfine, Vika Kriauciunaite, Ella Last, Grace Tidman, Dani Pusey, Evie Barford,  
Vicky Oliver, Neave Beardsmore. 
 

Year 9 
The Year 9 squad have had a busy term, competing in two tournaments as well as 
friendlies against Deeping and Spalding High School. We have been really impressed with 
the number of Year 9  students who have been involved in both practice sessions as well as 
matches because this has given them the best opportunity to field strong teams. 
 
Their fielding has been the strongest element of their gameplay with consistent bowling 
from Neave Warcup and superb catches by both shallow and deep fielders, Amelia Ellis 
supporting many of these. We must also comment on Angelika Manzon’s unbelievable 
ability to field any ball! She was able to get the ball quickly back onto the pitch and stop 
opposing batters from scoring full rounders. This was particularly noticeable in the final 
match of the Superzone rounders tournament against Spalding High, where the final score remained 7 ½ rounders to 7 
in Spalding's favour. However, the score could have been much higher if it was not for the fantastic fielding of the 
team, this meant that the team finished 2nd in the Superzone. Well done girls, we are looking forward to your games in 
Year 10.  
 

Year 8  
The Year 8 team  have been kept busy this half term with three friendlies and two 
tournaments.  
 
Over the season the squad has got progressively better with more rounders being scored 
and more effective fielding which has helped secure 4 wins. Playing positions are still 
being tweaked to work out the best combination but all players have shown great 
flexibility and willingness to do what’s best for the team.  
 
Special mention goes to the following who have all been awarded player of the match; 
Jess Glover for tactical play and reactions on 1st/2nd post, Jasmine Lane for back stop, Ellie Benson for her solid work in 
the field, Dolly Manzon for stepping in as bowler and Millie Elson for her hitting. 
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PE News  

Rounders 
 

Year 7  
The Year 7 rounders squad have played very well throughout the season developing their 
skills and tactical knowledge.  
 
The rain in the first half of the season meant many games were cancelled early on. They 
have played 6 games all season, winning 3 and losing 3.  However, in their Superzone tournament on Monday 1 July, 
they played beyond expectations and beat teams they had lost to earlier in the season. They were eventual joint 
winners of the tournament with teams achieving the same amount of points. On count back, they were eventual 
Runners-Up on players out.  
 
Well done to all girls but special mention goes to Zara Johnson at 1st Post, who received 4 player of the matches during 
the season. Lizzie Hoyle, Sofia Nunziata & Evie Burgwine-Jones also received one each. 
 
Well done the squad.  Grace Wilson (Captain), Evie Burgwine-Jones, Catrinel  Acasandi, Edith Richards, Zara Johnson, 
Lizzie Hoyle, Jazzy Bubbra, Reese Miller, Ellie Horsted, Poppy Chambers, Daisy Hay, Sofia Nunziata, Tia Lees, Cleo King, 
Jess Ellis, Charlotte Smith 

Dance Show  
 

Spalding Academy held their annual Sparkle & Shine Dance show in June. This year, for the 
first time, Bourne Academy students also took part in the show.  
 
The Year 7 and 8 Dancers have given up their time endlessly to practice and rehearse all the 
dances for the show. The shows on Thursday 20 and Friday 21 June were fantastic and all the 
girls performed extremely well. The collaboration of both schools has been wonderful to see 
and thanks must go to Miss Ringrose, for her dedication and commitment.  
 
The dancers thoroughly enjoyed themselves and  made new friends at Spalding Academy. 
Well done to all dancers! 
 
Year 7: Lola Rainbow, Holly Rutherford, Georgia Smith, Bethannie Cummings 
Year 8: Jess Glover, Ceri Thomas, Ellie Benson, Bronwyn Roche  
 

Morton Primary School Golf Day – Sports Leaders 
 
The Year 10 Sports Leaders have led numerous events in the last few months, all 
working towards their final assessment for the course. The final event was the 
Primary School Golf day at Morton Primary School.  
 
There were 5 schools, 135 children and just 14 leaders. They did a great job running the day, setting the event up, 
organising the children and helping them on the various carousel of activities throughout the day. The primary school 
teachers were extremely complimentary about our leaders, saying what a great job they had done and how they 

helped inspire the children to want to take part.  
 
The student’s leadership skills and qualities have flourished over the year and they have 
all done themselves and the school very proud. Well done to them all on what has been 
a very successful year. A final thank you to Darren Game, who has helped throughout 
the year with the course and training our leaders how to run the SNAG golf sessions. 
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Story of the Term  

Sports Day 2019  
 

The 2/3000m competitions took place on Friday 21 June, prior to the Annual Sports Day at Boston on 26 June. There 
was a record number of competitors this year, all adding points to their house totals. Well done to everyone for 
entering and particular congratulations to all winners.  

The Annual Sports Day took place at Boston stadium on Wednesday 26 June where competitors from all six houses 
took part and there were four records broken on the day.  
 
There were some outstanding performances by Donovan Capes, Danielle Pusey, Grace Tidman and George Frost to 
name but a few. All competitors conducted themselves in an excellent manner throughout the day with a definite air 
of House competitiveness. Donovan broke both the Shot and the Discus records. He broke the shot record by a 
whopping 3.44metres, a record held since 1988. He broke the Discus record by 4.4metres. Danielle Pusey also broke 
the Javelin record by a huge 5.5metres. 
 
Well done to all competitors with a special mention to Mays House, who were this year’s overall 2019 champions. 
Well done again Mr Leonard and all the green house competitors.   The winners were:  

  Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 

  B G B G B G B G 

2000/ 
3000m 

Ted Ash Tia Lees George Frost Anna Easton Freddie 
Brooks 

Vika 
Kriauciunaite 

Alfie 
Woodward 

Grace Tidman 

1500m Ted Ash Maddie Latter Edward 
Linsdell 

Amber 
Sharkey 

Freddie 
Brooks 

Vika 
Kriauciunaite 

Alfie 
Woodward 

Eleanor Peel 

800m Harvey 
Pimblett 

Tia Lees George Frost Anna Easton Freddie 
Brooks 

Edie 
Duncomb 

Arron Pike Grace Tidman 

400m Oliver Barber   Daniel Wells   Jacob Sherwin   Jack Doubleday   

300m   Zara Johnson   Ellie Benson   Ella Last   Grace Tidman 

200m Henry Moxley Edith Richards Ethan 
Sheehan- 
Preston 

Ceri Thomas Rocco  
Tompsett 

Natasha  
Liquorish 

Max Tompsett Veronika Gillick 

100m Jack Thorold Tia Lees George Frost Jess Symak Donovan 
Capes 

Natasha 
Liquorish 

Daniel 
Nieuwenhuizen 

Veronika Gillick 

Relay Mays Mays Keller Keller Mays Mays Galileo Warwick 

Long Jump Eden Thomas Charlotte 
Walker 

George Frost Jess Symak Josh Loveridge Neave 
Warcup 

Will Smith Katie Marie 
Parker 

Triple Jump Ty Hartley- 
Brown 

Evie Burgwine
- Jones 

Archie Hartley
- Brown 

Ellie Benson Mathias 
Donaldson- 
Reid 

Neave 
Warcup 

Ryan Harby Penny Linsdell 

High Jump Jack Boughen Millie Hughes Lewis Markley Jess Symak Lewis Jackson Courtney 
Woodfine 

Dylan Dugasse Grace Tidman 

Shot Putt Zion Serino- 
Jordan 

Reese Miller Freddie Gray Amye Halliday Donovan 
Capes 

Edie 
Duncomb 

Dylan Dugasse Tilly 
Szarawarski 

Javelin Charlie 
Simpson 

Sofia Nunziata Jesse Cobley Beth 
Medlycott 

Ellis Burgwine- 
Jones 

Angelika 
Manzon 

Josh Latter Danielle Pusey 

Discus Joshua Hunt Izobella Gillick Dylan White - 
Morris 

Ceri Thomas Donovan 
Capes 

Laura 
Broughton 

Oscar Chivers Danielle Pusey 
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Sports Day in Pictures 
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Superzone Athletics Championships 
 
The winners from Sports Day were selected to represent the school at the Annual Superzone Athletics Championships 
held at Boston stadium on Tuesday 2 July. The students all performed extremely well and achieved some outstanding 
results. There are 16 new Superzone champions with Donovan Capes breaking the Shot Putt record by 3m.  Special 
mention also goes to Grace Tidman with the best overall performance winning the 800m, 2nd in Hurdles, High Jump 
with a new Personal Best of 1m 55 and the relay. 
 
Henry Moxley - 200m (Yr7)  Edward Linsdell - 1500m (Yr8)  Donovan Capes - Shot (new record) (Yr9) 
Arron Pike - 800m (Yr10)   Tia Lees - 800m (Yr7)   Jess Symak - High Jump (Yr9) 
Amye Halliday - Shot (Yr8)  Ceri Thomas - Discus (Yr8)  Ella Last - Hurdles, 300m (Yr9) 
Grace Tidman - 800m (Yr10)  Danielle Pusey - Javelin (Yr10)  Courtney Woodfine - High Jump (Yr9) 
George Frost - 800m (Yr8)                        
Ella Last, Natasha Liquorish, Neave Warcup, Edie Duncomb - Year 9 Girls Relay 

Overall Results: 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
Overall Results 

                   

  Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 

  
Boys 

  
3rd 

  
3rd 
  

  
2nd 

  
3rd 

  
Girls 

  
5th 

  
3rd 
  

  
2nd 

  
3rd 
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Cricket  
 

Year 7 
Year 7 played Casterton in the last week of term and their commitment to training, was very evident in all parts of 
their game. We amassed 79 runs after being 19 / 4 at one stage. Joe Watson batted extremely well. In reply we had 
Casterton 21/6 at one stage and in the end, bowled them out for 45. Therefore, a comprehensive win of 34 runs, to 
finish the year. Well done to all players and good luck for next season.  
 

Year 8:  
Year 8 played Deeping and Stamford Welland in the last week of term. Losing to Deeping 86 runs to 73 runs. Mason 
Bussey and Henry Lawson both batted extremely well in both games and Freddie 
Brooks and Jesse Cobley at Bowler, played extremely well.  
 
Our final game against Stamford Welland did not go quite to plan with the most wides 
this team has ever bowled and this really hampered our plan. Henry Lawson bowled 
beautifully again, picking up 3 wickets.  What a player this young man has the potential 
to be!  Jesse Cobley and Noah Dexter were the other 2 stand out bowlers. 
Unfortunately, chasing 102 in 16 overs is always going to be a tough ask 
and finishing on 60, was about right. Good season gentlemen and best of luck next 
year.   

English Schools Champion—Donovan Capes  

In the Alexander Stadium in Birmingham on 13 and 14 July 2019 Donovan Capes became the English Schools 
Champion in the Shot.  
 
He won with 14.94m, second place was 14.28m and third 14.27m. No other throwers threw further than any of his 
throws so he won it on the first throw.  Donovan’s father, Lewis Capes thanked all those that have supported Donovan 
at Bourne Academy. 
 
Mrs Ged Coles, Director of Sport said “A huge congratulations to Donovan who is always very unassuming and quiet 
about his achievements.”   
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Sports Personalities 2019 
 
At the end of each academic year, the PE 
Department congratulate all their sporting 
stars for the years hard work, in the 
annual Sports Awards assemblies.  
 
The award for Progress goes to all 
students who have made outstanding 
progress throughout the year.  
 
The Representative Honours goes to all 
students who have taken part in 75% or 
more of matches in each individual sport.  
 
The Outstanding Contribution award goes 
to students who perform in a wide variety 
of teams throughout the year, displaying 
outstanding commitment.  
 
Finally, we award a Sports Personality 
trophy to one male and one female 
student in each year group.  
 
The Winners for 2019 are listed (right) 
congratulations to all our winners. 

 
 
 
 

PE Students of the Term  

 
 
Theory Courses             
  
Year 12 CNAT Cody Fordham    
Year 10 CNAT Rose Taylor-Jackson 
Year 9 CNAT   Jasmine Prior 
 

Core PE                   Girls     Boys 
 
Year 10 Core     Sophie Newton    Ryan Harvey 
Year 9 Core     Ella Last     Ellis Burgwine-Jones 
Year 8  Core      Ceri Thomas    Zak Lyndsay  
Year 7  Core      Zara Johnson   Zion Serino-Jordan 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 7 Girls   Year 7 Boys                   Year 8 Girls                    Year 8 Boys 
Zara Johnson  Emrys Connelly             Amber Sharkey             Noah Dexter 

 
             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 9 Girls                      Year 9 Boys              Year 10 Girls                    Year 10 Boys 
Vika  Kriauciunaite         Ellis Burgwine-Jones   Rose Taylor-Jackson      Arron Pike 
 

 
Year 11 Girls                  Year 11 Boys                       
Lauren Ewles              Ethan Hunt                                        
 
 
 
 
                                       
 
Most improved            Outstanding Achievement 
                               
 Ellis Burgwine-Jones                  Donovan Capes 
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Attendance  
 
The South Lincolnshire Academies Trust is continuing to promote good attendance over both  of the schools  within 
the Trust and the majority of our students continue to reap the benefits of being in school, both academically and so-
cially. 
 
Lincolnshire County Council have issued new guidelines for 2019/2020 with the effect that Fixed Penalty Fines for per-
sistent absence (below 90% attendance without medical evidence) and holidays in term time will be requested. Please 
bear in mind that your child/children's welfare and education is at the centre of everything we do - a child who is not 
in school is far less likely to succeed. We have therefore taken the decision that we will not authorise holidays in term 
time. Children are expected to be in school for 190 days a year, leaving 175 days for everything else. 
 
As a safeguarding measure, on the morning of any absence, please remember to call 01778 422365 (option 1) or text 
07860 095499 before 8.30am. 
 
Please do not hesitate to get in touch with our Attendance Manager or your child/children's Year Lead if you have any 
concerns regarding their attendance. 
 

Golf—by Emily Horsted  
 
On Friday 11 July, Mr Bamber and I went to Toft Golf Course to play in a school’s 
competition. I played in a four ball with two students from the Bourne Grammar 
school and a student from St George’s School in Sleaford. I scored 38 points for 18 
holes but Mr Bamber did not score that many. My front nine holes were not that 
good, as I shot 12 over par gross and as I play off of a 15 handicap, shooting 12 
over on the front nine, is not brilliant. However, on the back nine I shot level par as 
I had two bogeys, two birdies and the rest I scored par on. Overall, I shot 12 over 
par gross and with 38 points I won the competition overall.  
 
As well as this, my sister and I have been selected to play in a women’s British 
open competition called the “golf sixes”. This is a pairs competition selected from 
across the country and only 48 people have been selected. My handicap at the mo-
ment is 15, but by the end of the year I am aiming for a 10. My sister, Ellie Mae is 
playing off a 26 handicap.  
 
Other recent competitions, include the Aimes bowl which is a mixed pairs competition at Peterborough Milton golf 
club where I am a member. I won this competition with 48 points and therefore will go to the presentation evening 
and my name will go on the club board. Me and Ellie Mae also won a family foresomes competition called the “Guy 
Hassall” competition, which again is a boarded competition. We won this competition with 43 points. 

School Information  
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Bourne Academy  

Uniform Shop 

Opening Hours  

(including half term) 

Tuesdays 3.00pm – 6.00pm 

Thursdays 8.00am – 11.30am 

Also open Saturday 24 August and 

Saturday 31 August 2019  

9am—12.00noon 

Students in receipt of Free School 

Meals receive a 50% discount on 

items.   

 

Attendance  
 

The Trust’s attendance policy allows us to streamline the work that we 
do and  helps us in supporting those that need further assistance.  

 

How to Report 
  
Student absence should be reported on each morning of any absence 
by 8.30am. There are a number of ways of doing this: 
 
 Calling the main school number and leaving a message (01778 

422365 - option 1) 
 Texting in 07860 095 499 (please be aware that, as with all mobiles, 

if the mobile system is down we may not receive these and you may 
receive an absence message) 

 Email (office@bourneacademy.org) 
 Notes in planners (as long as your child remembers to show it to the 

office) 
 Letters re appointments (please send in copies of hospital/dental/

orthodontic/doctor appointments for pre authorisation) Please bear 
in mind that as per the Academy's Attendance Policy, no 
appointments are authorised without medical evidence 

 
Please note:  

 Any absences not notified to the Academy that school day will be 
coded ‘O – unauthorised absence’ and will not be amended 
retrospectively.  

 In support of student attendance, the school operates a monitor 
period after any absence of 4.5 days or more. Parents/carers will be 
notified of the start of this period by letter. Any further absence 
during this time could result in a Governor Panel meeting.   

 Parents/carers will no longer be written to asking for reasons for 
previous absences.  

First Aid Room at Bourne Academy—Update Request  
 
Please remember to keep us updated with any change to your child's medical conditions to ensure our 

records are up to date, allowing us to give your child the best possible care. Ensuring that you keep your 
contact details up to date enables us to contact you sooner if your child is unwell. Please inform us 

when you have a change in circumstance. 
 
 

We have recently sent out consent forms to allow us to administer Paracetamol or Ibuprofen for minor ailments, if you 
have not already done so please return these to the office. 

 
 

We have purchased emergency Adrenalin kits and Salbutamol inhalers within the school which may be used in an 
emergency for students identified with severe allergies or Asthma whereby parental consent has been given.  If you have 
been sent a consent letter please ensure to return this to the office. Additionally if you feel you should have received one 

of these for a newly diagnosed condition that we may be unaware of please contact the First Aid Room. 
 

We are always happy to take calls if you would like to update us on anything regarding the students. 



 

    33                                                                                                                                                                                  Issue 37:  July 2019 

Issue 26: October 2017 33 

House News  



 

    34                                                                                                                                                                                  Issue 37:  July 2019 

Issue 26: October 2017 34 

House News  

GALILEO: 

 

Head of House:  Miss Fox  
House Captains:  Louix Symak-Cotton, Benedict Toulson, Madelaine Sharp 
Charity Captains:  Gaby Ndlovu, Madi Willoughby , George Jones , Estelle Kenyon  Nyssa Barrell , Madison 
Jones  Ruby Tordoff, Jacob Davidson, Abbe Burton, Thomas Anica, Gracie Eyett, Rhiannon Hall, Izzy Gurry 
Chosen Local Charity:  Exotic Pet Refuge 
Chosen National Charity:  Great Ormond Street Hospital   
 
 
 

Recent Achievements: Well done to all that competed in Sports Day! 
 

Head of House Message: Thank you all for being such a wonderful House to lead. I will miss you all, goodbye and 
good luck. 
 
Best Wishes 
Miss Fox 

HEREWARD: 
 

Head of House:   Mrs Lawson  
House Captains:    Jernima Gervis , Luca Strofollino, Ed Saberton Ward, Tom McQueen, Lucy Abbey 
Charity Captains:  Miya Manzur, Lewis Jackson 
Chosen Local Charity:  Sue Ryder Hospice   
Chosen National Charity:   Guide Dogs   

Recent Achievements:  Wow, what a term it's been. This summer we have had our best results ever at Sports Day. I and the 
team have been overwhelmed by the spirit and determination of the students who participated in the Sports Day events. We 
came second but boy does it feel like Hereward House won, our highest placing since the beginning of the house 
system at Bourne Academy. Our Charity Days raised over £235 for Guide Dogs for the Blind and Hereward House 
students raised £400 overall for charity this year.  Thank you to everyone that took part. 
 

Head of House Message: Reward and Celebration are the two key words for the end of this academic year. The 
students have been rewarded for their achievements and can celebrate after another successful academic year. 
Hereward students have been competing in the inter-house rounders competition this week and will be entertained by 
their peers in the end of year show on Friday.  Fingers crossed that we will retain the House trophy when the 
final points are added up on Thursday. Have a fabulous Summer everyone and see you in September. 
Best Wishes     Mrs Lawson 

KELLER: 

 

Head of House:  Mrs Worrall  
House Captains:  Morgan Brooks, Amber Creasey, Ethan Curtis, Jamie Mills, Ella Last, George Frost  
Charity Captains:  Stefania Oleksiewicz, Keira Foster, Ella Fairbanks 
Chosen Local Charity: Rainbow Schools  
Chosen National Charity: Mind  
 

Recent Achievements: Another amazing term for Keller House in which we have enjoyed Sports Day and the Year 11 and Sixth Form 
Proms as well as welcoming the new year seven students on their taster day. We have had Celebration Evening and our own Celebration 
Assembly to reward our fabulous students which just leaves the end of term video to enjoy!  It was an absolute pleasure to take our 
Keller students to Sports Day and see you all work as a team together. A special mention must go to our Year Captains who were 
fantastic at organising their year groups. A big well done goes to years 8 and 10 who managed brilliant wins, but I couldn’t be prouder of 
all year groups for taking part and showing the true Keller spirit- well done!  

Head of House Message: This is my last term as Head of Keller House and I couldn’t feel prouder of the amazing students and tutors 
I’ve had the pleasure of working with this year. I am delighted with everyone’s attitude and efforts from the charity events to the House 
Council meetings. I wish you all a fantastic summer holiday and all the best for next year. 
Remember… you’ve got this! 
Best Wishes      Mrs  Worrall  
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Head of House:  Mr Leonard 
House Captains:  Katie Colman, Rhys Holmes/Tilly Szarawarski 
Charity Captain:  Samantha Cropley 
Chosen Local Charity:  Little Miracles   
Chosen National Charity:   The UK Sepsis Trust  
 

Recent Achievements:  Well done and so proud of everyone who took part at Sports Day, we were crowned Champions 
for the 4th year in a row!!! 
 

Head of House Message: Thank you to all Green House staff for their hard work and support this 
year. Very proud of all the students for what has been another fantastic year!!! 
 

Best Wishes  Mr Leonard 

Issue 26: October 2017 35 

House News  

TURNER 
Head of House:  Mr Bamber 
House Captains:  Austin Porter, Lauren Anderson, Archie Wafaa, Sophie Hodnett, Lilly Tappern, Catrinel Acasandri, Emily 
Wells, Gabija Barstyte, Kayleigh East,  Charlie Brooks, Tom Poynter, Jordan Hughes 
Charity Captain:   Alek Siwiec, Florence Little, Abbie Chappell, Harrison Graham Lane, Danny Petherwick  
Chosen Local Charity:  Alzheimer’s Society Peterborough 
Chosen National Charity:  Breast Cancer Now  
 
Head of House Message:  Over the past 2 and half years it has been a real pleasure to lead Turner House. There have been so many 
fantastic memories it would be impossible to share with you all of them. I would like to share with you just one before I hand over to Mrs 
Dunn and I start a new challenge in a different school. It was the academic year 2017-2018 and the money raising Marathon was coming up 
for the British Liver Trust and I had just promoted it in Turner House Assembly. The marathon was 2 days later and over those next few 
days I was absolutely delighted with how many students put themselves forward from all year groups despite being sporty or not. There 
was no surprise on the day that Turner House had the most amount of competitors and I was just so proud of them all and from that point 
Turner House has been a real force to be reckoned with. We have won so many house events and I want to say thank you 
to you all. You have been a wonderful group of students to motivate and inspire and I hope you will remember just how 
good it feels contributing to the school and the wider community and take that forward into your 
careers and lives. Take care Turner House it has been a pleasure.      
 

Best Wishes   Mr Bamber  

WARWICK: 
 

Head of House:  Mr Cole   
House Captains:  Arnoldas Urbellis, William Ball, Izzy va Biljon, Ellie Durows, Gracyi Wilson  
Charity Captains:  Poppy Dalton, Megan Depellette, Grace Durows, James Gray, Edward Linsdell, Cerys Walker, Caiden 
Peacher  
Chosen Local Charity:  Anna’s  Hope 
Chosen National Charity:   SAAFA  
 

Recent Achievements: Firstly I’d like to say a massive thank you and well done to all the students in Blue House this term, it's been a 
fantastic term resulting in us coming first place overall for term 6. Unfortunately this wasn't quite enough for us to finish in first place 
overall. Well done to all of our athletes who competed in Sports Day, especially those who went the extra mile on the day competing in 
events they didn't sign up for initially! A few special congratulations must be given following the KS3 Awards Evening; Grace Tidman, 
congratulations on winning the overall award for Contribution to Sport and Caiden Preacher who won the overall award for Contribution to 
Charity. A special well done also has to go to Ceri Thomas who has read an amazing 5,699,229 words this academic year, this is by far the 
most of any student in the school, with the lead students in other houses averaging just over 2,000,000! 
Head of House Message:  Thank you all for your support this year, it has been brilliant for me to take on the role as Head of Blue House 
and I look forward to my first full year next year. After a hugely successful end to this year I'm looking forward to starting next year with a 
bang and getting all our new Year 7s involved in as many events as possibly. Have a lovely summer break and I'll see you all in 
September! 
 

Best Wishes Mr Cole  


